
From: Finance Help, Aging <financehelp@aging.sc.gov>
To: 'Sherry Smith'ssmith@lowcountrycog.org

Hank D AmundsonHDAmundson@lowcountrycog.org 
cbickley@lowcountrycog.orgcbickley@lowcountrycog.org

CC: Finance Help, Agingfinancehelp@aging.sc.gov 
Pondy, Kevinpondyk@aging.sc.gov 
Hightower, Paulahightowr@aging.sc.gov 
Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov
AIMHelpaimhelp@aging.sc.gov 

Date: 10/27/2014 10:10:30 AM
Subject: RE: Lowcountry Services PRF # 4for September 2014

Dear Mr. Bickley and Mr. Amundson:

The LGOA is in receipt of Lowcountry PSA's inquiry about AIM/GRI. GRI is not locked in AIM. This is under
development by our vendor. Any GRI should be recorded in the following month if not completed by the 10th .

If you have additional questions, please contact finance via the finance helpdesk at financehelp@aging.sc.gov .

Thank you for your continued partnership in our mission to enhance the lives of South Carolina's seniors and adults
with disabilities.

Finance Team
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or
otherwise protected from disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this
electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have
received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so that we may correct our 
internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Sherry Smith [mailto:ssmith@lowcountrycog.org]
Sent: Monday, October 27, 2014 9:42 AM
To: Finance Help, Aging
Cc: Hank D Amundson
Subject: RE: Lowcountry Services PRF # 4for September 2014

Ruchelle,
Can you give me a call? I don't understand how this can happen. Aren't the providers locked out of AIM on the 
10th of the month?

843 726 5536

Thanks.

Sherry G. Smith
Finance Director
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Lowcountry Council of Governments 
PO Box 98 
Yemassee, SC 29945 
(843)726-5536

From: Hank D Amundson
Sent: Monday, October 27, 2014 9:25 AM
To: Sherry Smith
Subject: FW: Lowcountry Services PRF # 4for September 2014 
Importance: High

Hank Amundson -  Interim AAA/ADRC Director
HDAmundson@lowcountrycog.org
843-726-5536
843-726-5165-fax

From: Finance Help, Aging [mailto:financehelp@aging.sc.gov]
Sent: Friday, October 24, 2014 5:43 PM
To: Hank D Amundson; Chris Bickley
Cc: Finance Help, Aging; Sherry Smith; Pondy, Kevin; Kester, Tony
Subject: RE: Lowcountry Services PRF # 4for September 2014
Importance: High

Dear Mr. Bickley and Mr. Amundson:

The LGOA is in receipt of Lowcountry PSA's PRF for September Services. It is being returned because Hampton 
County COA added GRI dollars after Lowcountry ran their reports. Lowcountry must rerun their MUSR and reduce 
their PRF request for HCBS by the amount of the GRI.

Please resubmit a corrected PRF with a current date and supporting documentation.

If you have additional questions, please contact finance via the finance helpdesk at financehelp@aging.sc.gov.

Thank you for your continued partnership in our mission to enhance the lives of South Carolina's seniors and adults 
with disabilities.

Finance Team
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or 
otherwise protected from disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this
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electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have
received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so that we may correct our 
internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Hank D Amundson [mailto:HDAmundson@lowcountrycog.org] 
Sent: Thursday, October 23, 2014 12:31 PM 
To: Finance Help, Aging
Cc: Sherry Smith
Subject: FW: Lowcountry Services PRF # 4for September 2014

Please find Lowcountry's Services PRF for September attached.

Hank Amundson -  Interim AAA/ADRC Director
HDAmundson@lowcountrycog.org
843-726-5536
843-726-5165-fax

From: Sherry Smith
Sent: Thursday, October 23, 2014 12:27 PM
To: Hank D Amundson
Subject: Lowcountry Services PRF # 4for September 2014

Hank,
Please forward this request to financehelp@aging.sc.gov.

Thanks.

Sherry

Sherry G. Smith
Finance Director

Lowcountry Council of Governments
PO Box 98
Yemassee, SC 29945
(843)726-5536
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